

MEETING: Governing Body – Open Meeting

Item Number: 11.5

DATE: 25 February 2014

| | |
|--|--|
| REPORT TITLE: | Chairpersons Report for North Wigan Locality |
| REPORT AUTHOR: | Matthew Cooper |
| PRESENTED BY: | Dr Peter Marwick |
| RECOMMENDATIONS/DECISION REQUIRED: | For Information |
| <p>EXECUTIVE SUMMARY</p> <p>The attached narrative report from the January North Wigan Locality meeting is presented to the Governing Body to receive and note.</p> | |
| FURTHER ACTION REQUIRED: | None |

CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

| | |
|--|---|
| Chairperson's Name | Dr John Morgan |
| Committee Name | North Wigan Locality Committee |
| Date of Meeting | 21 st January 2014 |
| Name of Receiving Committee | Governing Body |
| Date of Receiving Committee Meeting | 25th February 2014 |
| Officer Lead | Matthew Cooper Locality Executive Support Officer |

| | |
|---|-----------|
| Attendance at the meeting[#]: | Excellent |
|---|-----------|

| | |
|---|-----|
| <i>Was the agenda fit for purpose and reflective of the committees Terms of Reference?</i> | Yes |
|---|-----|

| Narrative report outlining the key issues of the meeting |
|--|
| <p>Action log from previous meeting 2 actions completed from the following meeting. Lab response received to be discussed under AOB. Practice taking part in the Integrated Care Pilot, will be attending a workshop to discuss.</p> <p>Prescribing All North Wigan practices are on budget or have made improvement/savings in prescribing. All reviewed their prescribing data reports. All happy to hear shared care protocols are being reviewed & put in place. Group gave 5BP prescribing updates, do not want to be asked to prescribe red listed drugs, want a true shared care protocol in place for amber drugs. Clarity from 5BP on whether adding to Changing or replacing Scripts to ensure correct drugs & dosages. JH had patient specific issues with 5BP & the Pain Clinic, JH to send letter to LB/Linda Scott.</p> <p>CCG Updates 1. In & Out of Hospital update presented by WBCCG DOF Mike Tate. Explained the current & future state of provision of services for the Wigan Borough. Vision to make more services available and set in primary care or the community. Set out the financial & quality measures that need to be met. Asked for Clinical involvement in the redesign of services. Group highlighted the need for investment in Primary care Resources and infrastructure. Mike Tate is happy to attend every 3 months to keep the group informed and updated, group happy for Mike to attend as they would like to see change and the vision become reality to ensure quality services are available for the Population of Wigan Borough.</p> <p>2. SCEOS – Martyn Kent asked the group for feedback, Group would like clarity on resource for meeting time currently has 3 hour meetings when others have 2 hour meetings. Group happy with Risk Stratification & Prescribing Peer reviews as part of SCEOS. Possible inclusion of a peer review meeting for referral in a specialty, OK as long as it is for an area not undergoing a redesign as the information and review would be ineffective.</p> |

[#] **Excellent** (well attended) **Acceptable** (some apologies) **Unacceptable** (not quorate)

3. Healthcare Acquired Infections Wigan GP PIT Program Poster shared.
4. Locality Nurse Champion – Ann Jones introduced her role & Nurse Champion forum.
The Nurse champion forum works closely with Helen Cooper Head of Primary care Quality

AOB

Lab results response – conference call to be setup between Dr J Hall (JH), Dr H Unwin & the lab to discuss results & calling system for abnormal/high results.

Federations update 3 federations in Wigan Borough. For more info contact them direct or LMC.

Data Extract – Standish received email requesting data extraction for an Audit. More details are needed on the purpose & what will be extracted.

Patient Pathway – referral for Carpal tunnel sent to Bolton, Bolton did not perform onward referral after consultation, MK will discuss with commissioners to pass to Bolton commissioning team need joined up care even when patient does not attend WWL.

| Agreed actions from the Meeting | Name of lead with designated responsibility for the action/s |
|----------------------------------|--|
| Email out redesign dates | MC |
| To action points under AOB | MK |
| Send letter regarding 5BP issues | JH |

| Chairperson’s Additional Comments |
|-----------------------------------|
| |

This page is intentionally left blank